# TOWN OF CORINTH, MAINE SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES October 21, 2021

Meeting of the Select Board was brought to order by Chair, Carl Dow, at 6:01 pm.

Select Board members present: Carl Dow, R. Stanley Bean, Elwell Hicks, Jennifer Mitchell, Charlene Chesley Others present: Stephen Fields-Town Manager, Scott Bragdon-Fire Chief, Sharon Buswell, Jan Bryan, Carolyn Chambers, Becca Noonan and Rebecca Campbell.

**Meeting Minutes:** Motion made by Charlene Chesley to accept the meeting minutes of October 7, 2021. Elwell Hicks supported it. 4-0 Jennifer Mitchell was absent that meeting.

#### **Announcements:**

Budget Committee meetings will be Oct 26 & 27.

Absentee Ballots are available during normal business hours

Election on Tuesday, Nov. 2, 2021. Polls will be open 8am to 8pm

Fall recreation sports have concluded

#### **Public Comments:**

There was discussion concerning the outside drop-off ballot box.

# **Fire Chief Report:**

Scott Bragdon shared information concerning the predicament we are in due to the vaccine mandate. Discussion was heard.

#### **Town Manager Report:**

We were given a written report.

#### **Unfinished Business:**

- A. Carl Dow made a motion to use the Recreation carry over funds to source the Security Systems CCTV. Jennifer Mitchell seconded it. 5-0
- **B.** The Board reviewed the new Corinth Fee Schedule. Carl Dow made the motion to accept the 2021 Fee Schedule. Stanley Bean supported it. 5-0

### **New Business:**

- A. Charlene Chesley made a motion to accept Warrant #41 & 42. Stanley Bean seconded it. 5-0
- **B.** Discussion was heard on how the Historical Society insurance will be paid and also their concern with lawn care.
- C. No action on Atkins Memorial Library as Gary Blackwell was unable to attend.
- **D.** Discussion was heard about culvert replacement and tree removal. We will have a policy made for these two items.
- **E.** Robert Wiseman resigned from the Budget Committee. Angel Sawyer will be moved into that position from alternate. We will discuss this further in March 2022.
- F. Stanley Bean made a motion to allow the Town Clerk to find necessary staff to work the November 2021 election. Carl Dow supported it. 5-0

# **Other Business:**

- A. A decision was made to keep the outside Ballot Box but move it to be more accessible
- B. Talked about forming a committee for the Comprehensive Plan
- C. There was discussion about a new municipal building feasibility study/action
- D. Discussion was heard concerning the speed on the Beans Mill Road
- E. Carl Dow made a motion to close the Town Office on October 28, 2021 due to electrical work that needs to be done. Elwell Hicks supported it. 5-0

Carl Dow made a motion to adjourn at 8:30pm. Supported by Stan Bean. 5-0

Respectfully,

Charlene E. Chesley, Board Member